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· 

	Los Angeles City Council Ad Hoc River Committee Approves City Planning Report on High Speed Rail Options at Union Station
On Monday, October 26, 2009 the Los Angeles City Council Ad Hoc River Committee approved a City Planning Department report which recommended that the California High Speed Rail Authority (CHSRA) continue studying both the Union Station aerial station option and a second Union Station platform location referred to as Union Station East/Vignes.  City Planning and Metro staff informed the committee that they have had several meetings to identify a second option that could be included in the High Speed Rail Draft EIR.
Metro Holds Sustainability Roundtable Discussion and Hosts LARCAS Quarterly Meeting

On Monday, October 26, 2009, Metro hosted the Los Angeles Regional Collaborative for Climate Action and Sustainability (LARCAS) quarterly meeting in conjunction with Metro’s Sustainability Roundtable discussion on strategies and projects that can be implemented by public agencies to reduce greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions. The intent was to reach out to local jurisdictions to inform, discuss, and develop tools to advance sustainable practices and to help meet legislative and regulatory requirements, such as SB 375.  The outcome of the roundtable discussions will be presented and discussed at our annual Sustainability Summit, which will take place in June 2010.

The session started with a presentation on Measure R Local Return guidelines and how this new revenue source can be used to leverage sustainable projects and strategies.  The subsequent presentations, which were provided by staff and consultants, built upon the Measure R presentation by providing several innovative and feasible projects that can be applied system-wide. The topics presented were: 1) Technology-based applications that transmit real time transit information to the traveler, 2) Countywide Bus Speed Improvement program identifying a toolbox of street design and signal strategies to improve bus speeds on arterials, and 3) Vanpooling program as alternate mode choice for discretionary riders where transit access is limited, plus Transit Subsidy programs to encourage new riders to use public transit.

Two more roundtable discussions are planned in partnership with LARCAS quarterly meetings that will feature viable and key transportation programs and strategies to reduce GHG emissions. Meeting materials will be accessible soon on the attached link.

www.metro.net/sustainability
MTA is a founding member of LARCAS, which was established in September 2007 to share information, foster partnerships, and develop system-wide strategies to address climate change and promote green economy through sustainable communities.
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